
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OIG CERTIFICATION MEMO 
 
 
 

To: 
CC: 
 
From: 
Date: 
Re: 

Gino Betts, OPA Director 
Dane Rohrer, Investigations Supervisor 
Kirsten Arrowood, Investigations Supervisor 
Joyce Kirangi, Audits/Investigations  
August 23, 2022 
2022OPA-0185

 
 

 

CERTIFICATION: 

OIG has reviewed the Expedited Investigation for Case Number 2022OPA-0185. The 
investigation is certified as timely, thorough, and objective.  

 

Note:  On July 14, 2022, OPA shared with SCAO a Classification template Letter addressed to 
a community member.  The language used in that template letter stated that OIG had 
reviewed OPA initial investigation.  We want to note that the OIG review, of this case, did not 
start until August 4, 2022.    

 

Respectfully, 
 
 
 
 

Joyce Kirangi, OIG Investigations 
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